

Rinzai Zen Mission

PO Box 791586, Paia, Maui, HI 96779 � (808) 579-9921 120 Alawai Rd, next to Baldwin Beach Park, Paia � rinzai-maui.org

January 2023

Happy New Year! Rev. Yamaguchi's One-Year Service

Despite stormy conditions, we had a good reception for Reverend Ryozo Yamaguchi's one year memorial service. We



are grateful for Reverend Seiya Chisaka of Toenji Temple and Reverends Fujita and Umezawa of Zuiganji Temple for presiding over the service. Thank you for your attendance and support.



Rev. Chisaka brought a special gift for us, a scroll of Rev. Yamaguchi with a poem written by his abbot.

Thunderstorm

The storm eventually worsened a day later knocking down two

ironwood trees in the County's Baldwin Park area. One of the trees fell onto our Temple's property, damaging the power lines and breaking a power pole. A portion of the columbarium roof overlooking Reverend Seido Chisaka's memorial was also damaged. After



three to four days, power and internet service were restored. Since the County's tree caused the problem, we are in the process of assessing their responsibility for the damages incurred.

Annual Meeting

We will be holding our Annual Meeting for our congregation at our Temple on Saturday, January 28th. The meeting will begin at 11 a.m. with a financial report and Temple updates. A catered luncheon will follow along with Bingo.

Other notable dates:

Saturday, March 11 – Rummage Sale Sunday, April 2 — Hanamatsuri Saturday, August 19 — O'Bon (hopefully)

Details for these events to follow at a later date.

Odds 'n' Ends

The paperwork process continues on a working visa for Reverend Kodai Haga as our **new minister**.

We continue to designate the second Sunday of every month as Temple **cleaning day**. Thank you to those who have loyally continued to join us each month.

Please complete the attached **membership form**. This form also enables us to share with you our Temple's latest developments.

During this **Year of the Rabbit**, I wish all of you a Happy New Year. May you have good health and a sense of well being. Let's reflect on the past year and look forward to a wonderful New Year 2023!

In gassho,

Alan Nago President Rinzai Zen Board of Directors







